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DOC22/544626 
Michael Cassel 
Planning Secretary 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
12 Darcy Street 
Parramatta NSW 2150 

Attn: Mr Shiraz Ahmed 
29 June 2022 

Dear Mr Cassel, 

Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School (SSD 9483): 
Construction and Staff Parking in accordance with Condition C50 

I refer to the Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School 
approved on 30 November 2020. 

In accordance, with condition C50 of the Development Consent the Construction 
Worker and Staff Transportation Strategy must be implemented and maintained for 
the duration of the construction works. This was submitted to DPE on 19 April 2021 
in accordance with Condition C50. The Strategy must be reviewed every three 
months during the construction period to ensure it is satisfactorily reducing the 
impacts on the availability of on-street parking for residents and visitors. Evidence of 
this review is provided by the following document. It confirms no changes are 
currently required to the Strategy. This evidence is now submitted to the Planning 
Secretary: 

 SSD 9483 - C50 - Construction Worker and Staff Parking - Construction
Worker and Staff Transportation Strategy, Ongoing On-Street Parking
Surveys.   Letter dated 10 June 2022 by TTPP Transport Planning.

The Department of Education therefore does not seek to alter the existing Strategy as 
submitted. 

Yours sincerely 

Angelo Parissis 
Senior Project Director 
School Infrastructure NSW 


